

@mgeact X

Our Ref: MLC/NS080923

8<sup>th</sup> September 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope this letter finds you well. I am delighted to have been appointed as the new Executive Headteacher of Mansfield Green E-ACT Primary Academy and I look forward to meeting each and every one of you. I wanted to take this opportunity to briefly introduce myself to you and to express my enthusiasm for the exciting times ahead. I am very passionate about education and my aim is to give each child a variety of experiences during their time at Mansfield Green.

Thank you for your support on return to school. The children have come back to school excited and eager to learn. I have visited all classrooms this week, I'm pleased to see the children are working, showing they have shown excellent attitudes towards learning. A super start back.

The children look extremely smart in their school uniform and are proud to be a pupil at Mansfield Green. Thank you again for your support.

As Executive Head teacher, I have been at both Mansfield Green and Reedswood each day this week, to ensure I meet all pupils. In my absence, I have Mrs Smith the new deputy head teacher in school to support as well as the existing SLT members that you all know.

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation with the new entry and exit arrangements. This has been put in place to enhance safety and safeguarding procedures in the academy. The new arrangements allow time to hand over your child directly to their class teacher, which is really important. This ensures late pupils can be registered in the small entrance area.

We have introduced and enhanced our behaviour and rewards system. The children are excited to take put in our art competition that is linked to our new expectations. See the poster below. Good luck to all our pupils, we will let you know the winners in the next few weeks.

Over the coming weeks we will be sharing some exciting developments with you in our weekly newsletter. I look forward to meeting you all very soon. I would like to invite you to a welcome coffee morning to meet Mrs Smith and I. More details to follow soon.

See below our renewed school vision that we have created together as a team.

Yours faithfully,

M. Lathtery lox.

Mrs M Lathbury-Cox Executive Headteacher

















## Competition!

These are the behaviours we want to see in school for you to stay on the 'green' and achieve your points. We are doing a competition to design an illustration to go alongside each behaviour.

Respect yourself, others and the environment

Have a positive attitude

Value the opinions and beliefs of others

@mgeact X

Show excellent conduct, politeness and good manners

Keep safe when you're in and around the school

## What do I need to do?

- Complete your design on an A4 piece of paper.
- On the back write your name and class clearly.
- State what behaviour your picture relates to
- The best designs for each behaviour will be chosen and we will use the art work to create stickers, posters and postcards to be displayed around school

## When?

Entries should be handed in to your class teacher by Friday  $14^{th}$  September 2023













